FACULTY COUNCIL MINUTES
November 13, 2006

Members Present:

Larry Booth



Cathy Jeffrey

Steve Burnett



Kathryn Kemp

Caroline Clower


Gary May

Kevin Demmitt


George Nakos


Tom Eddins



Judith Ogden


Rosemary Fischer


Russ Porter


Michelle Furlong


Melanie Poudevigne


Deborah Gritzmacher


Sherry Richardson


Byron Jeff



Margaret Thompson
Non-Members Present:


Dale Bower



Mark May


Tom Eaves



Ernest Miller


Rebecca Gmeiner


Leslie Moore


Charles Ford



Steve Stephens


Brian Haynes



Douglas Wheeler


Sharon Hoffman

Members Not Present:

Weihm Hong
The meeting was called to order at 12:30 by Ron Jackson, Chair.
Approval of Minutes:

October 9, 2006 Faculty Council Minutes approval postponed until next meeting, November 27.
REPORTS
1)  Report from the President:
President informed the Council that the Board of Regents will hold a Planning Retreat on the CSU campus on January 5.
The Student Activities Center is moving forward and we have an Underwriter and a Project Manager on board. The President expressed the importance of this week as students will be completing a survey online regarding the Student Activities Center. President Harden thinks that the student response will be positive. The fee for the Student Activities Center was discussed and the President said that it has been stated to not exceed 90 dollars per student.

President Harden stated that Student Housing is also moving forward. There was a short discussion on the policy for First-time, Full-time Freshmen living in the dorms and it was stated that there will be exceptions that have not yet been defined.
2)  Report from the Provost:

On Wednesday, the Board of Regents approved the consolidation of the Music major. The Women’s Studies minor will go to the BOR this week.
Master’s of Archives is in its first draft at the Archives and the MAT is still in Committee.

Dr. Hoffman stated that everything for Promotion and Tenure is due by Friday.

There was discussion regarding the upcoming graduation. This will be the first time that it is held off campus. It will be held on December 14 at the First Baptist Church in Jonesboro. Gmeiner stated that they anticipate students will be allowed six tickets rather than the three that they would receive normally. The rental fee of this facility is $1100 and it has an auditorium feel and is not heavily religious.
3)  Report from CAPC
At their October 16th meeting, CAPC approved Dean’s List qualifications which now require nine credits for eligibility, the consolidation of the three music majors into one, POLS 4491 to allow students to take six credits, and a change in their procedures which clarifies the need for new course proposals for ALL new courses.

At their November 6th meeting, CAPC approved that Introduction to Epidemiology is now required and that Bio-computing is now cross listed with Biology and Chemistry, and course description changes for Music.
OLD BUSINESS
5)  Student Evaluations of Faculty
There was a presentation given on the findings of a study conducted by George Nakos, Steve Burnett, and Michelle Furlong.
Time constraints tabled further agenda items until the next Faculty Council Meeting.

The meeting was adjourned by Chair Ron Jackson at 1:30pm.  The next scheduled Faculty Council meeting is November 27, 2006 at 12:30 in UC 260.
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